STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

THE COMMON ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD

MONDAY 13th May 2013 AT 7.15 PM
Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, J Orlopp, N Kaines, J Godfrey, S Wilkinson, District Councillor R Barker.  Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
1 Election & Appointment of Chairman of the Parish Council for 2013-2014

Cllr Godfrey proposed Cllr D'Lima continues as Chairman for the next year.  Cllr Kaines seconded the motion, which was carried unanimously.


Cllr D'Lima asked if Cllr Orlopp would continue as Deputy Chairman – he agreed.

Co-option of new Councillor – no-one has yet been found.  Councillors to continue to approach anyone they think might be interested.
2 Apologies for absence: Cllr J Catchpole, County Councillor J Storey and the Police.

3 Declarations of interest: none.
4 
Public Forum: A member of the public asked about progress with Speedwatch and 
the speeding problem in the village. SIDs are very effective – could the village afford 
one?   Cllr Wilkinson has been trying to contact the relevant department regarding 
mobile units.  The road continues to be dangerous at busy times of day.

The state of some of the roads in the parish was also discussed.  Cllr D'Lima reports pot-holes etc on the Highways website and some are acted on quite quickly.  Any resident can report pot-holes or other problems in this way.
5
County Councillor’s report: - The Chairman read a report sent by Cllr Storey:

The Conservatives are back as the administration but with a reduced majority of only three.


The Annual Meeting on 23rd May will be when Mark Bee is confirmed as Leader for another four years and he has already announced his Cabinet posts.  As you know I announced in March that I would not be seeking nomination for the Deputy Leader post, and I have also stood down from my Cabinet role.


The next big meeting will be the Cabinet meeting in June and the Cabinet will be receiving the report on the 'Raising the Bar' initiative at that meeting. I will report on that nearer the meeting. 
6
District Councillor’s report – Cllr Barker reported that Mid Suffolk District Council has been working quietly in the background.  It has gained a local government award for working increasingly closely with Babergh. With the help 
He thanked Stowlangtoft for their successful litter-pick.  He is not yet satisfied with the cleanliness of the A14.

The budget has been kept low by using 2620 man hours from the community payback scheme.  Over 13 weeks of litter-picking and clearing houses that have been left in a mess.  

There has been little fly-tipping in the area recently.

The only planning enforcement issue continues to be the quad bikes at the pit.

Street Farm has still not been resolved.

Cllr Barker was questioned about the regeneration of Stowmarket and it's parking problems.  Regeneration is planned and the £1 parking period is to be extended to up to 2 hours.
Season tickets will be reduced from £500 to £300 and parking may be 'free after three' for special events.  
7
Police Report:  PC Jayne Gardiner, who is replacing Clare Wayman is on 
secondment at present.  She arrived during the meeting and introduced herself.

She reported that PCSO Clarkson is trying to get SID in the village again. MSDC have12 available for their area. 

How are we doing ?

Priorities

Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 
The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-.

To raise awareness of Catalytic convertor theft.  And to provide crime 
prevention advice. On Saturday 18th May we will be running a catalytic 
convertor marking day at Truck East Violet Hill Road Stowmarket IP14 1NN  
10am to 1pm    

Have Your Say

The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues. 

The next meeting will be on 1st July 2013, at The Black  Horse Public House, Thorndon, IP23 7RJ. 

The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention. 
Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.
Quality of service
If you would like to tell us your views on the service that you have received from us or just to say how nice it is to see a Police Officer in your village, please let us know. We appreciate all feedback & comments from residents within our SNT area.
8
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 18th March 2013.
Minutes of this meeting were approved as a true record after amendment stating the Clerk was present and deleting her apologies.
9
Clerk’s report: One village footpath will be mown by the council in due course.
10
Finance Report: was circulated and payments agreed.

Adoption of Accounts for 2012-2013 – The accounts were circulated before the meeting and adopted unanimously by Councillors before being signed by the Chairman. 

The Annual Governance Statement & Audit was read and agreed before signature by the Chairman. 

The Risk Assessment Record was reviewed for the current year.
11
Planning matters – none. Councillors were advised by the owner of Mulberry 
Cottage that an application will be received shortly.
12
Highway matters - The sign at the end of Kiln Lane has been replaced.  The sign on 
the A1088 has still not been removed. 
13
Correspondence 

SCC

Flood Risk & Management


MSDC

Fit Villages & Community Games


SALC

Training calendar


Clerks & Councils Direct
14
Councillors’ Forum 

Cllr Orlopp reported that the Stowlangtoft Social and Recreation Committee is now up and running.  The Parish Council will now try to gain access to the Cricket Club funds, which included the Youth Club.  Cllr Kaines proposed that Cllr Orlopp should write to the bank explaining that the signatory is deceased, asking them to release the funds.

Website/Facebook – should the Parish have a site?  Clerk to circulate a link to Pakenham's website to Councillors for their consideration.

15
Date of next meeting:   15th July 2013 at 7.15pm, venue to be advised.
